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August 23, 2004 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following 
members present: Chairman Glen Leitch, Steve Roberts and Warren Ploeger. Also 
present was Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn.  
Glen Leitch opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 
  
SHERIFF 
Sheriff Lamar Shoemaker reported he had met with the family, whose small child 
recently died near Morrill. The test results show that it was the female canine involved in 
the incident, with no feline involved.  Shoemaker also reported on a cattle truck accident.   
  
EXTENSION 
Carol Bauerle, Extension Agent, invited the Commissioners to a September 1st meeting 
on re-districting. Commissioners from Doniphan, Nemaha, Marshall, Atchison, Jackson 
and Brown Counties are invited. 
  
PAYROLL 
The August 18, 2004 payroll was approved as follows: 

General $36,416.84 

Road & Bridge 10,484.17 

Election 1,264.45 

Appraiser 2,472.00 

Noxious Weed 924.00 

JCAB 4,967.23 

Diversion 380.00 

ACC 4,251.46 

Services for Elderly 2,574.96 

Solid Waste 1,709.60 

Court Trustee 3,773.82 

Employee Ben FICA 4,639.08 

Employee Ben KPERS 1,905.66 

TOTAL $75,763.27 

  
PREPAID LEGAL 
Steve Root, Prepaid Legal, presented information on prepaid legal services. County 
Attorney Kevin Hill will review the information. 
  
MINUTES 
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the August 16, 2004 minutes.  Seconded by Warren 
Ploeger. Motion carried.    
  

HISTORICAL SOCIETY 



Clarence Middendorf and Donna Thonen, Brown County Historical Society Board 
members, requested Brown County assistance with repairing underground sidewalk 
drainage and the alley adjacent to the Historical Society. District 1 Foreman Herb Roland 
will look into the matter. Thonen also asked if the $5,000.00 offered to match the heating 
grant was still available from the County. Thonen was assured the $5,000.00 was still 
available. 
  
JCAB/ACC 
Venice Sloan, JCAB Director, answered questions on the JCAB monthly report. An 
intern is working for JCAB/ACC for the rest of the year. The intern will not be paid by 
the County, but will receive college credit for the work. 
  
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried.  
Meeting adjourned at 10:58 a.m. The next meeting will be held August 30, 2004. 
 


